East Midlands Home Energy Officers Network 
22 June 2005 @11.00am
Committee Room 3

‘B’Block, New Walk Centre

Welford Place, Leicester

Present:

Nick Costin


Chair EMHEON

Ros Badley


Secretariat /EMRSDO

Shane Conway

Northampton Borough council

Alan Isaac


South Northamptonshire Council

Sean Johnson


North Kesteven District Council

Benjamin Agbasi

Hinckley & Bosworth BC

Dave Malone


Daventry District Council
Denise Marsdon

Wellingborough BC
Jane Poxon


British Gas

Loraine Bassett

British Gas
Lisa Sims


Powergen
Rita Cudd


EDF Energy
Andrew Amarto

Energy Saving Trust
Carole Rice


Gedling Borough Council
Roy Matthews


Melton Borough Council
Jane Broster


Blaby District Council
Apolgies:

Alison McCafferty

Sue Latham

Dianne Lathall

Clare Harrison

Richard Murrell

Jonathan Tinkler

Darren Adams

Karen Lond

1. Welcome and Apologies.
The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and RB conveyed the above apologies.

2. Minutes and matters arising from the previous quarterly meeting held on 22nd March 2005 in Leicester.

The minutes were approved and adopted as an accurate record with no matters raised for further discussion.

3. Feedback from EMHEON Chair:

HECA Executive meeting held at DEFRA 16th June 2005. 

The constitution of the Home Energy Conservation Association was discussed with the format clarified. HECA had to be formed into a company to be eligible for EST funding. There needs to be a board of directors; there are three at present but Bruce Pittingale, UK HECA Chair, would like all regional chairs to be directors. The board members are Bruce Pittingale, Kathy Alcock (South East) and Richard Harper (South West). Stuart Conway is the Company Secretary and an independent accountant will be Treasurer. The Treasurer will have to be paid but this is expected to be £5,000 per annum maximum.
Bruce suggested that the board contain non-executive directors, including an officer of EST and someone from the fuel suppliers (Mike Newell has offered)

The HECA executive can only be made up of Local Authority members; may need more clarification on the roles of the Board and Executive.

Executive work plans: The activities of the executive and secretariat are available for viewing.

2004/5 HECA returns:

These will be expected by DEFRA by 30th September 05. The forms will be available on the website in 3 to 4 weeks. They are ready now but are being checked by DEFRA’s “checking” dept. there are minor amendments from last year.

The feedback from last years HECA returns is still not ready, DEFRA have been chasing those Local Authorities who have not returned their forms. Feedback will not go out all at once but in a rolling programme to all the Government regions. A new director at DEFRA will be involved, Jackie Jones, Director of Sustainable Energy Policy.

2005 Conference:

Feedback from delegates following the Bournemouth conference has been very positive, although lack of space was a problem. The accounts show that a profit was made overall.
2006 Conference:

This is to be on the 16th & 17th May 2006 in the Hilton Hotel Blackpool which will provide a bigger venue with better facilities. The next HECA newsletter is planned for the end of June and will cover this year’s conference. The HECA website should be online very soon.

EST Re-branding:

This is to be launched soon, with a reduction in the number of logos used by EST. EST expect their logo to be used on all executive material /marketing.

4. Andrew Amato from the Energy Saving Trust gave a presentation about the Home Energy Efficiency Database (HEED). Electronic copies of the presentation will be available.
5. Lisa Sims, Powergen, set out the schemes currently available under EEC 2. The company is offering measures for all house types at a single price. The 60+ free CWI offer has been extended until the end of September 2005. The Heat Streets project, which requires Local Authority match funding, is still ongoing. The scheme can offer help to special groups e.g. able to pay and 70+. The scheme has been very successful with very few complaints. Scheme managers can supply quarterly reports. Free CWI and some lofts are available on social housing. CFLs,

in 4 packs of 2x 11w + 2x8w will be available from the end of July 05. 70% of recipients should be in receipt of qualifying benefits and a signature will be required.
Ground source heat pumps are now available in two unit sizes, 3.5kw & 5kw. Unit prices will start at £4,500 (this price does not include radiators etc.) one-off installations are not yet available; schemes will need at least 6 installations in 1 location. Please speak to Lisa for more information or contact her colleague John Gutteridge for technical data. There may also be funding for Micro CHP in the future. Costs for a unit and installation are approx £3000 or a unit may be purchased separately.
6. Lorraine Bassett outlined the schemes currently on offer from British Gas. They include the ‘Here to help’ scheme which is now managed in-house by British Gas which offers better control of data. ‘Able to pay’ households can also be incorporated. Benefits checks are now done over the phone by professional advisors. Funding for replacement double glazing is available (e-glass upwards) any fuel type, but does need to be large numbers of properties within 1 area. GSHP are available but no details regarding costs.
Jane Poxon, also from British Gas, provided details of ‘Windsave’ a small wind turbine designed for use on domestic properties. The turbine, usually sited on a gable end, can provide up to 1Kw of electricity. The systems have passed all Health & Safety requirements; tests have shown that there is no detrimental effects on local bird populations and noise levels are low, equivalent to 1 person speaking at normal volume.  Current costs are £1500 installed; Clear skies & Rock funding may be available towards the cost and the systems may qualify for the green dividend. These costs may well decrease due to economies of scale. Turbines are expected to have average life of 15-20 years. Not all house types and locations will be suitable, planning permission is required at present time but this may change in future. It is expected that initial interest will be from fuel rich who are interested in renewable technologies and wish to cut emissions. Planning permission was recently approved for a turbine is to be installed at the Daventry Country Park; news of the proposal generated a lot of consumer interest. The turbines must be installed by suitably qualified contractors and payback is calculated to be approx. 5-10 years.
7. Rita Cudd outlined the current offers from EDF Energy under EEC 2; there have been few changes to the scheme with CWI still a priority. Discounts for ‘A’ rated domestic appliances are available though national retailers.

8. AOB: The chair, Nick Costin, announced that he is to leave the Northamptonshire area to take up employment elsewhere so will be stepping down as Chair with immediate effect. Nominations for a replacement where asked for; Denise Marsden was nominated & seconded. No other nominations where received. If there are no other nominations prior to the next quarterly meeting then Denise will automatically take over the role of chair.
9. Date and venue of next meeting to be confirmed.
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